Dr. Don Carlos Peete, Argyle Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Peete:

Thank you for your kind letter of the 2nd instant.

Mrs. Allen and I rattle around in that big house like a couple of dried peas in a pod, and if we just keep still we can hear each other without ringing a bell.

We have talked to Kenneth Thompson, and are telling him to look you up any time he is in Kansas City.

We will keep in close contact with Lawrence Stream, who is a good boy. I have had opportunity to coach him a couple of times and he is a good basketball player and a fine boy.

Doubtless you saw the football game Saturday with Dr. and Mrs. Wahl, and wasn't that a terrible day! I saw the game and thought Kansas did pretty well under the circumstances.

With best wishes to you and Mrs. Peete, I am Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

PCA:AH